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“Alis grave nil”
St.Michaels Village Community Group  
www.stmichaelsvillage.com
Minutes of Meeting held on Wednesday 25th May 2016 at London Beach at 7.30 p.m.
Present: Ken Mulholland, Trevor Bingham, Jean Curteis, David Curteis, Rosemary Dayborn, Sandra Sutters, John Hoad, John Link, Mike Dewdney, Colin Barnes, Raymond Crawfurd, Eileen Harrop
Apologies: Lorna Mulholland, Parveen & Priyanka Goyal, Jo Vos, Lindsey Hammond, 
 Jamie & Liz Entwhistle. Heather Kemeys, Rob Solly (arrived as meeting ended) 
Other abscentees: Brenda Walker, Rosie Dewdney, Harry Pureval,  Kate Jenner, Carole Owen
A warm welcome to Revd. Eileen Harrop who came by special invitation prior  to moving on to her new parishes in Durham.

Ken presented a new gavel and block purchased with a view to  to protecting  the hotel table tops. Eileen duly performed  a blessing on the new  gavel and the group itself.
Minutes of Last Meeting and Matters Arising:
The minutes were approved and signed.

 - Wooden post for Village Sign.  It was agreed to consult with the Town Clerk on how to proceed and whether a risk assessment on the post’s future stability & safety should be carried out
“Bites” Spring & Summer Edition
The copy for this edition is almost complete, just a few outstanding items to collate.

Trevor asked Eileen to write a small paragraph
Fat Ox Green
Installation of the British Legion bench will take place shortly to enable the bench to be dedicated on Armed Forces Day - 25th June.
MEMORIAL GARDEN STATUS

Jean  suggested that as we now have a memorial bench and a memorial tree  on

the green, it should be given an official name. Silver Hill Memorial Garden was suggested as a possibility.  Residents on remembrance day could put their poppy crosses there as in  St. Michaels there is no outdoor site of this nature
FLAG POLE -  Ken suggested that a flag pole could be installed on the location where the nature tree stump remains from approx. 2 years ago. Also that consideration be given to the sculpting of further shrubs or flower beds. Post meeting note: Many thanks to Helen Dale a patron of the Fat Ox who has tended to the current planter and replenished soil and flowers in past months often  at no cost to the group. 

There was general agreement that JC should look into both the above aspects for more detailed  discussion at future meetings in order that informed decisions might be taken
Finance: 

The Treasurer’s finance statement showed an opening bank balance of £1,916.24,.Paid in £100.00 (Haden Welbeck and St. Michaels Car Hire adverts) Paid out £11.35 (Stanley George)  – giving a closing balance of £2004.89.There is also some money from the afternoon tea to bank.
Village Hall
The Village Hall Fun Day has now been branded  “Party in the Park” as live music and entertainments wiil be included. All is progressing well. The next planning meeting is on Wedns 1st June 7pm in Village Hall.  All welcome and much help of a practical nature would be gratefully received by the organisers
Christmas
The Village ChristmasTree lights are to be checked  to determine what repairs are required .

Sandra to contact an electrician for advice in order to obtain replacement parts. Raymond Crawfurd will forward  a contact number to her of a local electrician
AOB
Eileen said how much she had enjoyed the Tea Party at London Beech which gave her a chance to see and say goodbye to everyone. She said she was extremely grateful for the support and kindness of the residents and how much she wants to see the church in St. Michaels used for and by the community.

Trevor thanked Eileen for bringing the church into the Village and everyone wished her well in her

New Parishes of Gainford and Winston in the Diocese of Durham.

Raymond Crawfurd reported that the footpath project from the Church to Marshalls Land which had been put on hold due to lack of finance was now proceeding in light of new funding 
It was noted that planning permission had been given for the new entrance to the Rec and hopefully this will commence in the near future.

Next Meeting : 20th June 2016
Meeting closed at 8.25pm
